



Agenda

16th meeting of the Faculty Student Council of Law

Date 14th of February 2024 11:15 – 13:00
Present Zofia Rytel, Len Holstein, Mihnea Loi
& Mirthe den Held.

Location Nieuwe Achtergracht 166, REC A, Room A2. 4
Absent Hollando Bangun, Roza Wagenaar & Fabian Que.

Online Johannes Hüttner, Livni Beck, Robin
Blom, Youssra Aarab & Friso Tjittens.

Secretary Mirthe den Held

Notes by the chair are written in cursive and are part of the agenda and the minutes, after publication.

1. Opening of the meeting

11:00

2. Setting the agenda

-

3. Minutes of last meeting

-

4. Announcements

I'm gone next week. Livni will act as chair from 15.02-22.02.2025 for all intents and purposes.

Focus group supporting student well-being in education – 05.03.2025

LOF email

Zofia will be gone next week and Livni will be taking over her functions as a chair.

5. Review of action list

Action-list

Who?	What?	When?
Everyone	Read the meetings from the Gov pre-meeting Also read the meeting piece for anonymous grading	Before GOV
Mirthe	Reach out to Candida to coordinate a potential gift for Myrthe van Amstel.	ASAP
PV	Pick a date for the next engagement table	14.02.

6. O&F Committee Update (Johannes)

Planning of the student engagement table in the week of the 24th-27th.

--> Will be there on Monday from 11 onwards.

--> Robin will extent the request to facilities until the 24th.



Johannes: We are working on the career file, we wrote deadlines for our events. I wanted to ask if someone is open to making some Tiktoks or reels.

--> Johannes will contact Roza.

Mihnea: We are planning to organize a workshop on how to make a CV, additionally we want to offer free Linked-in pictures. ALF and Bonafide would like to participate in the event. Furthermore, I emailed the Green Office people about the balcony, the project has been dismissed.

7. CSR delegate update (Roza)

[tijdpad...] files re: election timeline + rundown of files attached to CSR PV agenda

Zofia: The voting period is made public, it will take place in May.

Livni: Explains the 'vaststellen van kiezers'.

Zofia: We have a premeeting with the board and they want to get involved in increasing the turnout. Let's all brainstorm on how to increase the turnout during the next PV. In this way, we can propose our plans during the premeeting.

Len: The PR committee is working on a draft for the election plans. It's also about the candidacy period.

Robin: We would like to gather with other councils to make a video about the process. However, not everyone is replying as fast.

8. O&O committee update (Fabian)

Mitra: I emailed Myrthe van Amstel for information concerning the rules on breaks during seminars. She stated that it is an unspoken rule but that there is no formal rule. They will remind teachers to give students breaks. I also asked about the recordings of lecturers for Masters as these are not offered in my Masters program, Myrthe said that this is up to teachers themselves if they want to provide recordings.

Len: We reflected on the GOV and on the topic of anonymous grading. Fabian said that he wants to be able to give input on the process of improving the ALF.

Friso: I had a meeting with the tax law PC, they saw that they saw worse results for students since the introduction of the ALF course.

Len: It is important to add the information of the PC's to the ALF file.

Len: I will contact Radboud to set up a meeting about anonymous grading next week. In the OV, we should get back on a lot of things that the Board committed to in previous meetings.

9. PR committee update (Robin)

Robin: I contacted the CSR about the campaign points. I had a meeting with Marleen, we talked about the campaign period and about collaborating on social media posts. She wants us to tag her in posts. We had a successful Valetines event yesterday.

Len: Was all the money used up.

Robin: I'm not sure, if there is money left, it will be split between FEB and us.

Robin: I have a few ideas about the elections, can you yay or nay them?

Voting boots: Jay



Personalized letter from the dean: Jay

Making it mandatory to vote in order to open Canvas: Jay

We visit lectures: Jay

Organizing a workshop on campaigning and on the party systems: Jay [Friso: Maybe this is more relevant for the CSR].

Newsletter in April: Jay

Utilizing lectures, tutorials and Canvas to get in touch with students: Jay

Lecture visits in March and April : Jay

Organizing a debate for all students: Jay

Mihnea: How would we go about organizing the debate?

Robin: This would probably be in collaboration with other organizations.

10. Chair meeting recap (Johannes)

Johannes: I never received a link, also not from Stefana.

11. Evaluation weekend update (Livni)

Livni: We can get there by train and bus. It's a five-minute bus ride. We will take public transport. Everyone can arrive at 16:00 in the afternoon. We will make dinner together. Afterwards we will have some teambuilding activities. On Saturday we will do the evaluation of the committees. We can do Carting, bowling or an escape room. Let's vote:

5 votes in favor Carting

0 votes in favor Bowling

4 votes in favor Escape room

--> Let's vote in the signal group chat.

We can eat in a restaurant on Saturday night. Afterwards, we can go to a bar or to the accommodation.

12. Other points/questions

Zofia: I got a message from the EESA association, they would like to RSVP us.

--> Mihnea will attend.

Livni: Will we have the PV in the morning of the evaluation weekend?

Len: We should do an alternative PV during the evaluation weekend.

--> Everyone submit a "meeting piece" for the evaluation weekend.

13. Closing the meeting

In the case of absence and/or mandate, please send an e-mail to livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com.

Action-list

Who?	What?	When?
------	-------	-------



Everyone	Will attend the student engagement table at Monday the 24 th if possible.	The 24 th on 11.
Livni	Will put a vote in the Signal group chat to decide on the activity.	In due time.
Everyone	Will brainstorm on how the board can help to increase the turnout of the elections.	In due time.

